LAKEVIEW HEALTH CENTER & ASSISTED LIVING

Family Newsletter

In Person Visitation

Just like our trees and garden beds, the Lakeview campus is starting to bloom! With the expanded visitation in place, we have appreciated the joy and delight in our resident's as they visit with all of you. Our community continues to have a low positivity rate and we are not in outbreak. Visits are encouraged! Just a few reminders to make sure our visits are safe for our residents, several of which have not been fully vaccinated yet.

We need all visitors to:

- · Continue to schedule all visits
- · Going directly to the visitation location (generally the resident's private room) and remaining in the designated visitation space for the duration of your visit
- · Maintaining social distance throughout the visit unless the resident you are visiting is fully vaccinated
- · Practicing good hand hygiene
- · Wearing a well-fitted surgical face mask for the entire visit
- · Only having two visitors per visit

Thanks for your patience and support in achieving responsible visitation practices! Any questions, please contact me at wplachecki@lacrossecounty.org.

First Signs of Spring

This spring our residents participated in a nationwide search for the first signs of spring. Many residents shared what they spotted as the first sign of spring. Some saw melting snow, rain, and robins as the first sign. We even had a resident create a drawing of a robin that was spotted (see illustration to the right). We look forward to what others have spotted around the nation as their first sign!



Welcome Dr. Kerrie Moore



We are pleased to announce that we have obtained a new dentist though Health Drive. We would like to welcome Dr. Kerrie Moore! She is an excellent provider in the Coulee Region community.

Where can I get COVID-19 Updates?

Please call 608.786.1400 Option 4

Wanda Plachecki, Executive Director of Long Term Care & Residential Services, continues to update the message frequently.

PHONE NUMBERS

Please use the following phone numbers when calling the nurse on each neighborhood:

Cedar Lane – Nurse cell phone: 608-304-8130

Garden Terrace – Nurse cell phone: 608-769-9296

Meadowview – Nurse cell phone: 608-461-2664

Northwood – Nurse cell phone: 608-769-9317

Lakeview Building Supervisor: 608-518-6402

Ravenwood – Nurse cell phone: 608-518-8099

You can't leave a message at these phone numbers.

What's happening in Recreation Therapy?

We've recently started practicing safe social distancing in person spiritual services. A couple of our priests and pastors have been willing to come in and have an in-person service. This has brought much happiness to our residents as previously we have been conducting virtual services.

Also, we have been lucky enough to re-start our weekly live piano music sing-alongs. We are doing this in our Community Room, practicing all social distancing safety measures of course. We are so happy to re-start this as is has been greatly missed.

E-mail Updates

Periodically emails are sent out to guardians and families about overall updates at Lakeview Health Center (for example- COVID-19 updates). If you currently not on the list serv and are interested in being added, please let us know. Contact cmahlum@lacrossecounty.org to be added to this list serv.

Yes, I want to help make a difference!

We are grateful to you, our friends, and neighbors, for sharing your resources with us. You are most important to us and to those we serve. Your gifts help make it possible for us to carry out our mission. WE NEED your help in keeping these efforts alive! Thank you for any considerations towards these muchneeded areas! I have enclosed \$_____ and indicated below the need I would like to support. _____ Aviary-for monthly maintenance of the indoor aviary. _____ Education-To provide specialized training to improve the care we give to your loved ones. ____ Indoor Beautification-Wall decorations to enhance hallways for visual appeal and conversation pieces. Furniture, indoor lighting, paintings. _____ Outdoor Beautification-To enhance the beauty of our grounds; donations to be used for planters, flowers for outdoors planters, veggies for courtyard gardening, shrubs, trees, hanging baskets, landscape walking path, etc. _____ Special Activities-To support special outside programs to come in such as magicians, jugglers, Wabasha Eagle Center, various music entertainers, etc. ____ Staff Appreciation-Provide recognition to our staff through small meals and or treats during the year, thanking them for choosing this occupation of helping others. Other-____